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EUROPEAN KARATE ORGANIZATION 
 
General information 

• March 15–17, EKO Black Belt Seminar in Stara Wies, Poland 
• May 22, EKO Referee Course in Valencia, Spain 
• May 24-25, EKO European Championship for adult and juniors in Valencia, Spain 
• July 2-4 EKO Grading for 1-4 Dan in Varna, Bulgaria 
• October 25-26, EKO European Championship for Cadet, U21 and Open category 

 
 

Special News from the Referee and Technical & Grading Committees 
 

EKO BLACK BELT SEMINAR STARA WIESS 2024 
 
The European Karate Organization invites you to participate in the Black Belt Seminar and Referee Course at 
the European Center Budo Dojo Stara Wieś on March 15-17, 2024. 
 
The training and the Referees' Course will be conducted by instructors, members of the EKO Technical 
Committee and the EKO Referee Committee. 
 
EKO encourages that all countries within EKO are represented by leading teachers and high level referees for 
harmonization and increased understanding of kata in tradition and competition. We especially invite 
established referees to participate in the seminar and the inclusive course. 
 
Special instructors will be shihan Brian Fitkin and shihan Howard Collins, along with Japanese instructors shihan 
Yasuharu Fujihara and shihan Shinichi Sotodate. The current Kata Champion from the 2023 World 
Championships, Taishi Watanabe, will also participate in the seminar. 
 
Check-in on March 15 from 10:00 a.m. 
First training on March 15 at 4:00 p.m. 
 
The cost of participation is 320 euros. 
The timetable for the entire seminar will be provided soon. 
 
Applications at: shinkyokushin.org.pl/seminar  Contact to PFKS Office Lukasz Lemieszko: 

e-mail: biuro@shinkyokushin.org.pl 
mobil phone: +48 781 090 113 
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